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April 6, 2011

Dear Chairman Valadez, Supervisor Bronson, Supervisor Carroll, Supervisor Day, Supervisor Elias:

The Progressive Democrats of America support affordable health care for all Americans.  We are writing to ask you to reconsider your decision of July 2010 and restore affordable health insurance for 670 pre-Medicare eligible Retirees of Pima County.

Since 1970, Pima County, through the Pima County Retiree Insurance Program has allowed pre-Medicare Retirees to purchase insurance at the full premium price. Your decision to rescind this Program has forced Retirees to purchase health insurance at rates from 50% to 400% higher than the insurance that was previously available to them.  For many, these premiums are unaffordable and have necessitated either termination of coverage and/or taking early Social Security benefits.  This decision also forces many Pima County employees to delay retirement until they become Medicare eligible.

As we understand it, the Board’s decision was based in part on dire financial projections.  On the contrary, Pima County appears to be in excellent financial health with a reported general fund surplus of $72 million dollars.  There were County concerns that the cost of the Retiree benefit would require premiums for active employees to increase.  Pima County based this on a review of claims by active as compared with retired employees.  Some feel there are several problems with this comparison, not the least of which is apparent age discrimination.  The review was provided by the County’s sole health insurance provider, which is also the sole provider for the coverage most of the retirees were able to purchase after being denied the benefit from Pima County.  The Arizona State Retirement System provides health insurance options for all individuals who retire from state and county employment.  Since this is the same health insurance provider which is now able to collect premiums from 50% to 400% higher from the same group of individuals through a different system, there is, at the least, the appearance of conflict of interest.

What is remarkable about the Board’s 2010 decision is that the vote to rescind the Retiree Insurance Program was made by the three Democratic Supervisors.  In your defense, we understand that you may have been provided with inaccurate information. For example, we understand that you were told that Pima County was not eligible for Early Retiree Reinsurance Program through the Affordable Health Care Act. A provision of the act created a reinsurance fund to help employers (both private and public) help defray the costs of retaining health insurance for their pre-Medicare Retirees.  Pima County is eligible and could apply - as we understand the City of Tucson and the State of Arizona have done.

The Tucson Chapter of the Progressive Democrats of America strongly encourage you to reconsider your decision and vote to restore this much needed health care coverage to pre-Medicare Retirees.

Sincerely,
Phil Lopes

Chapter Coordinator
Tucson Chapter

1421 N. Camino de Juan, Tucson, AZ 85745
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